
RESOLUTION NO. R-2020-       
 

 
A RESOLUTION  authorizing an amendment to contract with HLA Engineering and Land 

Surveying, Inc. to include engineering support for the Cascade Mill 
Redevelopment project 

 
 WHEREAS, the redevelopment of the Cascade Mill site is one of the City of 
Yakima highest economic development strategic priorities, 

 
WHEREAS, the City’s Engineering Division, at times, does not have adequate staff to 

complete all of its assigned tasks and projects; and, 
 
WHEREAS,  the City of Yakima executed a professional services agreement with HLA 

Engineering and Land Surveying  Services on April 22, 2020 in Contract 2020-066 for 
supplemental staffing services and support for the Engineering Division tasks, but did not 
expressly provide for project review and management of the Cascade Mill Redevelopment 
Project, and  
 
 WHEREAS, the City desires to implement the construction and environmental 
remediation projects necessary to execute the Cascade Mill Redevelopment tasks; and  
 
 WHEREAS, funding for a portion of the first phase of remediation has been awarded 
to the City of Yakima from the Washington State Department of Ecology with additional 
funding from the Washington State Local Infrastructure Financing Tool (LIFT) and,    
 

WHEREAS, the City Council deems it to be in the best interests of the City to enter 
amend the agreement with HLA Engineering and Land Surveying Inc. to perform project 
management and review services for the City, now, therefore 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF YAKIMA: 
 

The Interim City Manager is hereby authorized to execute Amendment #1 to Contract 
2020-066 with  HLA Engineering and Land Surveying, Inc. for project management and review 
of the Cascade Mill Redevelopment Project services for the City of Yakima not to exceed 
$212,000. 
 
 ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL this 4th day of August, 2020. 

 
 
 
      ___________________________________ 
          Patricia Byers, Mayor 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
_______________________________ 
         Sonya Claar Tee, City Clerk 


